
HPC Meeting Minutes 10.21.24 Page 1 of 3 

KENDALL COUNTY  
Historic Preservation Commission 

County Boardroom 
111 W. Fox Street  

Rooms 209 and 210 Yorkville, IL 60560 
6:00 p.m. 

October 21, 2024

CALL TO ORDER 
Chairman Jeff Wehrli called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.   

ROLL CALL 
Present: Jeff Wehrli (Chairman) Eric Bernacki, Kristine Heiman, and Marty Shanahan 
Absent: Elizabeth Flowers 
Also Present: Matt Asselmeier and Wanda A. Rolf 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Member Shanahan made a motion, seconded by Member Heiman, to approve the agenda.  With a voice vote of 
four (4) ayes, the motion carried.   

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Member Bernacki made a motion, seconded by Member Heiman, to approve the minutes from the September 
16, 2024, meeting.  With a voice vote of four (4) ayes, the motion carried.   

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
None 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
None 

NEW BUSINESS 
Recommendation on FY2024-2025 Meeting Calendar 
Mr. Asselmeier stated that in November the Historic Preservation meeting would be held at 6:00 p.m., because 
it is in the same fiscal year.  The December meeting would start at 5:30 p.m. with the new fiscal year. 
Chairman Wehrli asked the Commission if they wanted the general meeting to start at 5:30 p.m. or at 6:00 p.m. 
Mr. Asselmeier stated that the winter meeting is in February.  The summer meeting rotates between July and 
August.  The Commission stated they would like the group meetings to be at 5:30 p.m. 

Member Heiman made a motion, seconded by Member Shanahan, to recommend approval of the meeting 
calendar and the group meetings.  With a voice vote of four (4) ayes, the motion carried. 

Approval of a Recommendation to Authorize the County Board Chairman and Other Appropriate County 
Officials to Sign and Submit a Certified Local Government Grant to Conduct an Historic Structure Survey in 
Unincorporated Na-Au-Say and Seward Townships for a Total Project Cost of $40,000 (Grant Amount is 
$28,000 and County Match is $12,000) 
Mr. Asselmeier presented the quote from Wiss, Janney, Elstner Associates and the email from the State 
announcing the opening of the grant window.  Mr. Asselmeier stated he is waiting for the paperwork to apply 
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for the grant.  He said the application is basically formatted the same as it was for the project in Bristol and 
Kendall Townships.   
 
Chairman Wehrli asked what the timeline is for applying for the grant.  Mr. Asselmeier stated the application 
has to be submitted to the State by November 15, 2024.   
 
Member Heiman made a motion, seconded by Member Bernacki, to recommend that the County Board 
Chairman and Other Appropriate County Officials sign and submit the grant application. 
 
The votes were as follows: 
Yeas (4): Bernacki, Heiman, Shanahan, and Wehrli 
Nays (0): None 
Abstain (0): None 
Absent (1): Flowers 
 
The motion carried. 
 
The proposal will go to the County Board on November 6, 2024.   
  
Approval of Historic Preservation Award Application and Press Release  
Commissioners reviewed the dates for the press release which will be on January 13, 2025, and February 14, 
2025.   
 
Chairman Wehrli stated he would like to have “adaptive reuse of a building” as one of the award designations.  
He requested Mr. Asselmeier to contact the Village of Oswego to get the status of the old Oswego Firehouse.  
The Vault in Yorkville and the winery on Plattville Road were also suggested as possible applicants for awards 
under the adaptive reuse category. 
 
The application deadline is on February 28, 2025.      
 
Member Heiman made a motion, seconded by Member Shanahan, to approve the application and press release. 
With a voice vote of four (4) ayes, the motion carried. 
 
OLD BUSINESS  
Discussion of 2025 Meeting with Historic Preservation Groups  
Chairman Wehrli asked Commissioners to keep looking for a meeting place with the Historic Preservation 
Groups.  The Historic Courthouse is default meeting location.     
 
Discussion of 13860 Fox Road 
Mr. Asselmeier stated he received an email from Anna Margaret Barris stating that her staff met with the 
roofing contractor in August but have not heard back with any estimates or that they were not interested.    Ms. 
Barris said she would contact the secondary roofing contractor on her list.  Ms. Barris also stated that they 
would not be able to let anyone in the house until the roof is completed and the interior has been cleaned up.  
The house has been vacant for fifteen (15) years.  Ms. Barris will let Mr. Asselmeier know when the house will 
be available for a tour.      
 
Discussion of Having Commission Meetings at Historic Locations in the County; Commission Could 
Determine Meeting Locations and Times 
Member Shanahan spoke about The Plano Stone Church and will look into the possibility of having a future 
meeting at that location.     



HPC Meeting Minutes 10.21.24 Page 3 of 3 

 
Discussion of Native American Tribes Associated with Kendall County 
Mr. Asselmeier received an email from the Farnsworth House stating they were hosting a Pow Wow in 
September 2025.  Mr. Asselmeier also stated he would like to coordinate something with Kendall County and 
The Farnsworth House and possibly partner with them on a meeting on Native American Tribes in Kendall 
County.  He will contact the Farnsworth House to get more information on that event. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
September 17, 2024, Email from the Village of Montgomery Regarding Historic Cemetery Walk  
Commissioners reviewed the email. 
 
September 19, 2024, Email from Wiss, Janney, Elstner, Associates Regarding Materials Selection, 
Substitution and Unintended Consequences 
Commissioners reviewed the email. 
 
September 24, 2024, Email from Kendra Parzen Regarding the Suburban Preservation Alliance 
Commissioners reviewed the email. 
 
October 3, 2024, Email from Wiss, Janney, Elstner, Associates Regarding Collapses 
Commissioners reviewed the email. 
 
October 9, 2024, Email from the Edith Farnsworth House Regarding the Farnsworth House Fall Festival  
Commissioners reviewed the email. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Mr. Asselmeier presented an email regarding a wind event training offered by Wiss, Janney, Elstner Associates 
on October 30, 2024. 
 
Member Bernacki asked about scenic routes.  Mr. Asselmeier stated that the Regional Planning Commission 
decided not to incorporate scenic routes into parking setbacks in A-1 districts.  The remaining zoning districts 
will be discussed with the land resource management plan update.  Discussion occurred regarding the definition 
of scenic, the possibility to recognize certain routes and what that recognition would look like, and regulation of 
uses and structures along scenic routes.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Member Heiman made a motion, seconded by Member Shanahan, to adjourn.  With a voice vote of four (4) 
ayes, the motion carried.  The Historic Preservation Commission adjourned at 6:40 p.m.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Wanda A. Rolf 
Administrative Assistant 
 
Enc. 
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